     



Special Road District #8




          P.O. Box 646





      LaPine, OR. 97739




Minutes of the meeting held  October 18, 2016

Call to Order:


Chairman Gary Miller called the meeting to order at 7:30  P.M. at the LaPine


Senior Center.  There were ten members present.

Minutes:

  
Minutes of the September meeting were read and motion made and seconded 


to accept the minutes.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:


NaDynne gave the treasurers report with check #1171 written to LaPine Senior 
Center for $35.00. Charge of $5 from bank because balance dropped below $500.


After income and disbursements the ending balance for September was 
$23,048.47. Motion was made and seconded to accept treasurer's report.  Motion 


passed.

New Bills: 


None

Correspondence:


Gary said in the  SDAO last newsletter they have access to a low-cost and easy to 
manage website that we could take advantage of.


Old Business:


NaDynne sent out three applications to be filled out for the secretary position.


Only one was returned and that was from Melanie Butler.  Since none of the


other applications were returned and they did not attend the meeting the secretary 
will meet with Melanie to explain the responsibility of the position.


Melanie said she would probably be able to set up a website so the minutes


could be posted for people to read on the site.


Since someone had spread a rumor around to property owners that there would be 
a vote at meeting in September, Verna read the notice that was in the  papers and 


it read secretary's term will be ending last meeting in November and a new one



will have to be appointed before that meeting. 

New Business:


Gary read a motion made on October 15, 2015 that was made by Paul Hatcher to 
remind property owners that all questions needing researched should be  
presented to board members before meeting to be reviewed if necessary. He also 
requested that one person represent a property and  must be owner or his repre-


sentitive and not renter. This motion was seconded and passed.  These questions


could be mailed or sent to website.


 NaDynne said that the road district is governed by the SDAO rules and that is


what we go by.



Gary called Lynn Bettelyoun and he is available to work on roads and has enough 


gravel.  We budget $10,000 for snow plowing and have never gone over that


amount. The condition of the roads were discussed and some are getting bad due 
to recent heavy rain.  The board is aware of the need for grading and gravel and 



will accomplish this, if possible, before the snow comes.


The possibility of mailing out of minutes was discussed but it was felt a 
website would be the way to go to save cost of postage. This is being researched.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be November 15th at 7:30 P.M. at the Senior Center, 16450 
Victory Way, LaPine.

Adjournment:


There being no further business a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the 
meeting. The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Gary Miller at 7:55 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

Verna Wackerbarth, Secretary

